केंद्रीय विद्यालय संगठन क्षेत्रीय कार्यालय आई आईटी कैंपस चेन्नै - 600 036

Ph: 044 - 22570484



KENDRIYA VIDYALAYA SANGATHAN

Regional Office IIT Campus Chennai - 600 036 (TN) E Mail: dcchennaikvs@gmail.com

Dr M Rajeswari
Deputy Commissioner

DO.170350/AAA/2020-21/KVS(CHER)/

4th September, 2020

Dear Principal,

'Destiny of the Nation is shaped in Her Classroom'

At the outset, I would like to extend my hearty congratulations and best wishes to you and the team of your teachers on the occasion of "Teachers' Day" on 5th September, 2020.

As you are aware, the pandemic Covid-19 has completely changed the lives of human being across the world and one of the most affected systems is imparting education to the child through classroom transaction. The Lockdown and subsequent safety measures have kept the child away from the School and confined them to home learning environment.

As a result, the teaching has been switched over to Online mode and it is heartening to note that almost all the students are attending the online classes regularly barring a very few section of students. I am sure with the commitment and continuous efforts of your team, all the students will be tuned to online teaching mode very soon.

I take this opportunity to appreciate all the teachers who took the challenge and rose to the occasion through their untiring efforts in making "online classes" more interesting and attractive by adopting innovative practices. It is a matter of fact that there are certain impediments in meeting the expectations of the student community but with committed efforts of teaching staff of KVS, we will overcome all hurdles and would be able to fulfill the genuine demand of the school system.

I also would like to take this opportunity to invite your attention to some of the areas which require your personal intervention to ensure smooth execution of various activities associated with students and teachers as well. It is essential that Vidyalaya and Regional Office function in a cohesive manner to ensure welfare of students and teachers.

I am happy to inform that KVS is going to display the innovative practices adopted by teachers during this pandemic on the website of Hqrs from 5th September, 2020 to 30th September, 2020. Similarly, it is expected that the innovative practices adopted by teachers and collage of glimpse of various activities undertaken during this academic session are displayed on RO as well as KV websites as well. You are requested to personally monitor the content and upload the same as per the instructions of KVS in your Vidyalaya website also.

I, once again, extend my sincere gratitude to all the teaching community for their continuous support in conducting online classes in this pandemic situation. I am fully aware that the celebration of Teachers' Day has also been confined to laptop / mobile but the spirit of teachers is as high as ever though the traditional celebrations in Vidyalayas are missing.

Wish you all a Very Happy Teachers' Day and best wishes for all round academic development students during the year 2020-21.

With regards,

Yours

Dr M Rajeswari

To

The Principal Kendriya Vidyalaya Chennai Region.

Copy to:

- 1. The Assistant Commissioner KVS RO Chennai.
- 2. FO / SO (Admn I/c) KVS RO Chennai.
- 3. PA to DC KVS RO Chennai.
- 4. Guard file

(Dr M Rajeswari)